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Dear staff, parents, and carers, 

A damaged asbestos-containing wall panel was identified near the rear of Building G (Out of 
School Hours House) at Gwandalan Public School on Thursday April 17, 2025. 

This panel is known to contain bonded asbestos as listed in the school’s asbestos register.  

Following the find, this area was locked and cordoned off and an independent hygienist was 
engaged to provide advice. 

To prevent any disruption to vacation care, wall panel replacement and remediation took 
place when children were off-site on Thursday 24 April.  

Safety measures, including air monitoring, temporary fencing and signage, were in place while 
work was underway. 

Following the work, the independent hygienist provided clearance to reopen the area from 
Monday 28 April 2025.  

All work was completed by licensed asbestos contractors and inspected by an independent 
hygienist in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan.  

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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